
Construction of a new ministry centre for Horsham 
Church of Christ is progressing quickly and expected 
to be completed by January 2018. 

16 years in the making, church Elder and project 
manager Ivan Sherriff said, “We got serious about a 
new building in 2001 and bought the property in River 
Road in 2011 or 2012,”. 

The new ministry centre has been made possible 
by the faithful stewardship of church leadership, the 
generosity of congregation members, support from 
CCVT, and loan funding from CCFS. The building 
will contain a chapel, office and administration area, 
auditorium, large foyer, conversation area, dining area, 
kitchen, café, and meeting rooms.

When asked about the project Simon Risson 
(pictured), Horsham church’s Ministry Team Leader, 
said, “We are looking forward to being able to bring 
all of our current ministries under one roof again 

to give a common home. 
We are excited for the 
opportunities that we are 
not yet aware of as people 
talk about the facility, and 
ask questions about how 
it functions and what the 
church is about. We hope, 
as the only community 
facility on the south side 
of Horsham, that we will 
create an environment 
for the community 
that is welcoming and 
transforming. We are reminded that our facilities are 
a base camp and not the peak. We are excited about 
settling into a new home, but we remember the call 
that we are to be a sent people!”
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Standing in what will be the church foyer. L-R: Lachie Walker (Operations Manager), Ivan Sherriff (Elder & Project 
Manager), Joel Plotnek (CEO, CCFS), Stuart Campbell (CCFS) and Simon Risson (Ministry Team Leader).

Simon Rission 
Ministry Team Leader

Concepts of the finished Horsham Church of Christ ministry centre.
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You will be enriched in every way so that you can be generous 
on every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in 

thanksgiving to God.
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Shot of Inspiration

Helpful Hints 

Helpful Hints When Using CCFS Online 

1. When a payment requires two to sign, the only option is to create a batch. After logging in, select “Transfer/Pay” 
from the main menu, then select the option “Batch Transactions”. Once created, the second authoriser will be able 
to process the batch.

2. If a batch payment is future dated, only the 2nd authoriser will be able to input the date. 

3. Changes to contact and other personal details can be entered via CCFS Online. After logging in, select “Settings” 
then select the area that requires updating and fill out the appropriate details. Details will be updated within 
seconds.

 – 2 Corinthians 9:11 NIV

South Australia Office:
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